
  

 

 

 

 

Your Tuesday News 12th March 2019 

‘TOGETHER WE ARE GROWING TOWARDS GOD’ 

 
This Sunday's Gospel reading was about the time 
Jesus spent 40 days in the wilderness and was 
tempted three times. We began by exploring the 
idea of temptation - having to resist something 
in the short term for a longer-term goal - 
through watching children undertaking the 
Marshmallow Test for Stanford University. We 
discussed how difficult this must have been for 
Jesus after 40 days of fasting and then many 
children shared their experience so far of fasting 
from certain foods and drink during Lent. We 
reflected on the fact that even though resisting 
temptation is difficult.  During Lent we become strengthened as we grow closer to God by focusing on the 
three phrases that Jesus used to deny the tempter, in particular “No-one can live on bread alone”,  “You must 
worship the Lord your God and Serve Him only” and “You must not put the Lord your God to the test”.  We 
ended by setting our mission, which this week is to keep our class Lenten promises, which we hung on the 
willow tree in the small hall.  
 

We are holding Lenten prayers in the small hall at 8:30am each Thursday throughout Lent.  In these short 
10 minute sessions, we will follow two or three of the Stations of the Cross.  Please do join us if you can. 

This Lent, we are supporting the Good Shepherd Appeal, which is run by Catholic Care who help so many 
of our children and families.  Each week there will be a different fundraising activity organised by our 
School Council.  This Friday, 15th March, the School Council invites everyone to come to school either with 
wacky hair or wearing a wig.  For this privilege, we ask children to bring in a donation - however small or 
big to go towards the Good Shepherd Appeal.   We can't wait to see all the crazy hair dos! 

Last Thursday, children in Reception Class led their parents/carers, families and their Year 6 buddies in a 
beautiful worship all about friendship and their love of books.  It was a joy to see how much they have 
grown in confidence since they first started with us in September.  

Our Mini Vinnies have been working hard on preparing some short worships to share with the different 
classes each week during Lent.  This Friday, they will lead a worship with our Foundation Stage classes.  
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The final Reconciliation meeting for children in Year 3 will take place on Tuesday 19th March at 6.00 pm in 
church.  The children will then make the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Wednesday 3rd April at 6.00 pm in 
church.   

First Holy Communion meetings for parents and children in Year 4 start this evening at 6.00 pm in Church.  
The meeting is expected to last no longer than one hour. 

God Bless from Mr Copley and Mrs Haines. 
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EVERY SCHOOL DAY COUNTS: 

Our Attendance Target for this year is 97% 

 
Well done to Year 3 who are our 
attendance champions for last week. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Well done to our Merit Winners last week:  Esme Taylor, Daniel Wilkinson, Jayden Jarvis, Billy 
Hedges, Pippa Hudson, Eve Jakubiak, Imogen Shackler, Maya Zieba and Niko Warner-Witter. 
 

Mr Copley and Mrs Haines’ Headteacher’s Award was present to Sienna Lancaster for having 
such a kind heart and helpful nature. 
 

The Big Cat Merit went to Grace Butler for showing great commitment and enthusiasm in Guided 
Reading.  Always willing to share ideas. 
 

Our TT Rockstars last week were Bosco Jarvis and Bobby Jones from FS1. 
 

Last Friday, Year 4 got our Merit Worship off to a fantastic start 
by performing their chosen poem The Pig by Roald Dahl.  The 
children's performance was full of confidence and it was a 
pleasure to watch.  This Friday, 15th March, Year 5 will be 
performing their chosen poem at the beginning of Merit 
Worship.  As always, Year 5 parents/carers are warmly invited to 
come and watch.   

  
This week Imogen Shackler achieved her Bronze badge in diving.  She's been working very 
hard on perfecting her dives, so was very pleased when she passed.  
 

 This weekend at her kickboxing class, Lily-May was chosen as "Student of the   
                    month" She was immensely pleased with herself.  Well done Lily-May! 

 
Grace recently won the Junior Bursary at the Nelson Dance Festival.  She also came 
2nd in ballet!  Go Grace!  Well done.  

CLASS % ATTENDANCE 
w/b 04.03.19. 

%ATTENDANCE  
this year to date 

FS2 97.00 96.30 
Year 1 97.74 96.59 
Year 2 97.67 97.48 
Year 3 97.86 97.42 
Year 4 96.45 97.11 
Year 5 96.13 97.48 
Year 6 95.56 97.66 

     Average 96.91% 97.14% 
TARGET 97.00% 97.00% 



Music News 
Music in March is well underway! We met Liz Carter, an actress currently performing in the 
fantastic tour of Rain Man. The children had some very interesting questions lined up for her. 
This week, Mrs Duckworth will lead a whole school active music session on Tuesday. 
 

On Thursday evening, 30 of our choir members will open the Telegraph and Argus Teacher 
Awards by singing Viva la Vida by Coldplay.  It is an honour to be chosen to do this and we are 
really looking forward to be opening the event and know the children will be an asset to our 
school.  Good luck 
. 

Stay play and Learn  
Thank you to all the families who could support FS2 with their 
first class worship. The children had worked very hard and 
loved the opportunity to share their gifts and talents with 
you.  
Stay, play and learn was a great success and all staff would 
like to thank everyone for coming along. 
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Chatterbox Corner was very busy this week with a 
feathered visitor!  Ava-Grace's mummy brought in 
a baby pigeon and everyone was keen to meet it 
and ask questions to find out more.  

If anyone would like to share a hobby or an 
interest with EYFS please talk to us. Thank you. 
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Thank you to all our parents/carers and children for making 
such an effort on World Book Day last week.  The costumes 
were fantastic and it was lovely to see so many children in 
pyjamas sharing their favourite bedtime stories.  The children 

thoroughly enjoyed 
swapping their 
teacher for a reading 
session and it 
appears the teachers 
did too!  Please continue to encourage a love of books with your 
children; it is wonderful to see so many children getting excited 
about reading.   

As you are aware, we continue to stock our library with as many good quality books for all ages.  Recently, 
we have subscribed to First News which produces newspapers for children.  These newspapers are available 
for children to borrow in school and gives them an opportunity to read about topical issues as well as do 
crosswords and other activities.  Mrs Gallucci and the Year 5 librarians are always at hand to offer help and 
guidance to the children when choosing a book/newspaper at lunchtimes.  Mrs Horne has also set up a 
section of the library for Maths games to be borrowed.  Parents/carers should have received a separate 
letter with all the details of this.  Please continue to encourage your child to borrow books, newspapers, 
games from the library during their lunchtime allocated slot. 



The Scholastic Book Fair is back!  Books, posters and stationary are 
available to buy every day this week before and after school and during 
both parent consultations.  Please do try to come along and buy 
something.  A percentage of the profit comes back to school, which will 
be spent on new books for class reading areas.  Thank you in advance.  

 
Are you entitled to Free School Meals? 
If you are unsure as to whether you are entitled to free school meals you can check here.  Even though you 
may receive universal free school meals in FS and KS1, you still need to apply for benefit-related free 
school meals.  This could mean you can also claim free school uniform and subsidised school trips.  School 
will also receive additional money to go towards your children’s education.  
https://online.bradford.gov.uk/ufs/FREE_SCHOOL_MEALS.eb?ebd=0&ebp=10&ebz=2_1551966968600 
   
 
 

Maths Game Library 
This week, children will be introduced to our brand new Maths Game Library.  We have hundreds of Maths 
games at different levels that children will be able to scan out of the school library and take home to play. 
All of the games match strands of the National Curriculum in Maths and are a fun way to support your 
child's classroom learning.  We encourage all families to take advantage of this resource - please do tweet 
us a picture to our twitter handle: @stfrancisbrad to show us how much you've been enjoying the games at 
home! 

 
After School Club 

After our French week, we will celebrate St Patrick’s day on Friday this week by making 
Shamrocks and making moveable Leprachauns.  Next week we will be making aeroplanes, 
hand puppets and animal masks.   

Here are After School Children with their Eiffel Tower they built during French Week.                     
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                                                School Calendar  
                         (Please note these dates and times could be subject to change) 
 

 

 
 

If you are worried or concerned about the wellbeing of any of our pupils, please ask to speak to Mr Copley,  
Mrs Haines, Miss Burgess or Mrs Laptew 

Date Time Class Event 
Wednesday 13th March  3.30 - 5 pm 

3.30 - 5 pm 
FS1 
FS2 Y1-Y6 

Parent Consultations 
 

Thursday 14th March 8.30 am All Lenten Prayers 
Friday 15th March 8.55 am Y5  Performance Poetry 
Tuesday 19th March 10.15 am FS2 & KS1 Saying Sorry Service 

10.30 am KS2 Penitential service followed by confession 
Thursday 21st March   8.30 am All Lenten Prayers 

9 am All National Young Writers’ Award Assembly 


